Cyngor Cymuned Meifod Community Council
Minutes of the meeting of Meifod Community Council held at Meifod Community Centre on Monday 24th February 2020 at 7 o’clock. 

Present (001) – Cllr. A. Williams (Chair), Cllr. J. Sisley, Cllr. E. Jones, Ccllr. J. Wilkinson
Apologies (002) – Cllr. K. Davies, Cllr. J. Williams, Cllr. W.Evans, Cllr. J. Morris, Cllr. G. Jones, Cllr. G.Owen 

Declaration of Interest (003) - Nil

Minutes of the last meeting (004) - To Chairman was authorised to sign the minutes of the previous meeting of the Council held on Monday 27th January 2020 as a true record.

Matters Arising (005) – 
Meeting with NRW – The Council agreed that this should be a public meeting. The Clerk was awaiting a response from Craig Williams MP.
Clerk to circulate posters and put on Meifod Community Facebook page. 

Correspondence Received (006) – 
The Council noted a letter from Meifod Rec Association thanking the Council for their donation. 


Finance (007) – 
Payments – 
M. Ronnie 			
Mrs C Pritchard – £230.05
Steve Adams – £156.29
Hafren Dyfrdwy - £1,043.34
British Gas - £402.9

The Council were all in favour to accept the invoices presented and issue the corresponding payments. 

Highways & Footpaths (008) –
The main issue raised was the drains throughout the ward which have been completely neglected, contributing to many issues with all the rain lately. 
Clerk to as PCC again. 

Planning (009) - 
a) 20/0073/FUL – Change of use of agricultural land to provide extension to existing caravan park for additional 31 caravans at Valley View Caravan Park, Pentre Beirdd – The Council agreed to support this application but wanted to ensure that the sewerage system is robust enough and any sewerage would be dealt with correctly. 
b) 20/0280/HH – Demolition of the existing porch and erection of a two storey side extension at Bron Heulog, Meifod – The Council agreed to support this application with no comments.

Cluster (010) – The Cluster were going to have one more attempt at getting everything in motion and if not successful it would cease. Llanfyllin library would still continue. The Council gave credit to the Chair and all others involved for their perseverance with this. 


Meifod Toilets (011) – 
The Clerk had spoken to Mr Holden who would have a look at the work needed to fix the doors. The Council advised that the work needed to be carried out as soon as possible. 

Any other Business (012) – 
The Council were made aware that Llangyniew Council had responded to the changes to the two rivers at Lake Vyrnwy. The Clerk said she would e-mail their Clerk and ask for a copy of the letter and bring to the next meeting for the Council to act upon if necessary.

Press Release (013) – Nil 


Signed…………………………………………………		Dated…………………………………………….
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